
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING 
May 5, 2015 

 
Council Members Present: Robin Baker, Julie Parker, Darrell Beauchamp, Cherry Loney 
 
Council Members Absent: Carl Donovan 
 
Also attending were 3 neighborhood residents, 8 high school students, Officer Justin Stevens, and Jim Reardon, 
Public Works Director.   
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Old Business: 
Minutes of the April 1, 2015 meeting were approved as written. 
 
Committee Reports: 
There were no committee reports.  
 
Pearson Addition SID: Jim Reardon reported the request for block grant funds was not approved. To move 
forward, more than 50% of property owners will need to petition to do so. Petition forms have been 
developed and provided to a neighborhood resident.  
 
Upper/Lower River Road: All permits and easements are in place. The City intends to develop a bid request and 
will award a contract by mid-summer. They anticipate the project being completed by late fall. City staff will be 
available to provide regular progress reports to neighborhood residents if desired.  
 
New Business: 
Police Report: Officer Stevens provided a report on crime stats in the Council #6 area for January through 
March, 2015. There were 12 abandoned vehicles, 8 injury accidents, 31 suspicious activity responses, 59 thefts, 
146 traffic violations, 15 vandalisms, and 33 wanted persons responses.  
 
Ice Cream Social: Plans for the June 3 ice cream social at Sunnyside Park are final. Council members should be 
there by 6:30 for setup. It will be advertised through Sunnyside School “Wednesday Envelopes,” KRTV 
Community Calendar, and the Hot Ticket. 
 
Mapril Cleanup: Clay and Cherry Loney cleaned Upper River Road from Verde Park to 31st Avenue.  
 
Next Meeting: The next regular meeting will be September 2 or 9. 
 
Neighborhood Concerns: 
Emma White, 1624 19th St. So., mentioned a few vehicles have been vandalized with spray paint and that the 
Golden Triangle Sporting Dogs group has information on how to remove paint from a car.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cherry Loney, Secretary 

 


